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Bethlehem Health Bureau To Expand Vaccine Distribution 

Tuesday, January 19, 2021 

Bethlehem Mayor Robert Donchez announces that the 

Bethlehem Health Bureau will expand vaccine distribution. 

The Bethlehem Health Bureau will now expand COVID-19 vaccines to 

individuals age 65 or older and individuals 18-64 years of age with 

certain medical conditions that increase the risk of severe illness from 

the virus. 

“The Bethlehem Health Bureau has done an outstanding job vaccinating 

over 2,850 individuals in the first priority group.  We now look forward 

to vaccinating additional individuals who are now eligible to receive the 

vaccine,” Mayor Bob Donchez stated. 

The Bethlehem Health Bureau is expected to receive vaccine shipments 

on a weekly basis. The Bethlehem Health Bureau will continue to provide 

updates as to when the vaccine will be made available to additional 

groups. 

For a complete list of groups who are eligible to get vaccinated in the 1A 

phase or to schedule an appointment at one of our upcoming clinics, 

please visit https://www.bethlehem-pa.gov/Health-

Bureau/Communicable-Diseases/COVID-19 and click on the COVID-19 

vaccine tab. 
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Proof that individuals are eligible to receive a vaccine in the 1A 

phase will be required at the time of appointment. 

Individuals can contact the Bethlehem Health Bureau at (610) 865-7083 

with any questions. 

———– 

City Has Suspended Penalties & Late Fees on Overdue Utility 

Bills Until 3/31/21 

Tuesday, January 19, 2021 

Mayor Bob Donchez announced today that the City of Bethlehem is 

experiencing significant delays affecting delivery of customer utility bills 

due to problems within the US Postal Service as they deal with the Covid-

19 pandemic and backlog from the Christmas holiday season.  Utility 

bills (which include water, sewer, and recycling charges to city residents) 

are running two to three weeks behind schedule. 

Due to these problems which are outside the customer’s control, the 

City has suspended all penalties and late fees on overdue 

utility bills until March 31, 2021. We appreciate our customer’s 

patience as we work with the USPS to rectify the situation. 

USPS expects to catch up with their backlog and resume normal delivery 

schedule in the next few weeks. 
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